

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION DIVISION OF PROJECT DEVELOPMENT

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

November 16, 2018

TO:

Richard Superfine, Legal Counsel

Chicago Board of Ethics

Erin Keane, Comptroller Department of Finance

FROM:

Amanda Woodall, Program Director

Chicago Department of Transportation (CDOT)

RE:

Reporting on receipt of awards on behalf of the City

This memo is to report that I have, on behalf of the City, recently received two awards of recognition from separate entities as detailed below.

West Town Bikes is a non-profit organization that provides bike-focused youth programming in the Humboldt Park Community. The organization gave its 2018 "Community Partner" award to the Divvy for Everyone program, a City-owned subsidized bikeshare membership program. I attended the ceremony on Tuesday November 13, 2018 and received the award in the form of an artistic plaque.

Friends of Downtown is a volunteer organization that creates awareness of important issues affecting downtown, enabling citizens to develop their understanding and voice their opinions of Chicago's physical and social environment. The organization gave its 2018 "Best Continued Use" award to the City-owned Divvy bikesharing program. I attended the ceremony on Thursday, November 15, 2018 and received the award in the form of a framed certificate.

Both awards will be publicly displayed at CDOT.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at Amanda.woodall2@cityofchicago.org or 312-744-5194.



